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Dear Helen 

Bwrdd lechyd Prifysgol 
Hywel Dda 
University Health Board 

Swyddfeydd Corfforaethol, Adeilad Ystwyth 
Hafan Derwen, Parc Dewi Sant, Heol Ffynnon Job 
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Corporate Offices, Ystwyth Building 
Hafan Derwen, St Davids Park, Job's Well Road, 
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Thank you for your letter of 3 April 2020, in which you highlight concerns raised to you by 
members of the Royal College of Nursing regarding the availability of Personal Protective 
Equipment (PPE). 

First, on behalf Hywel Dda University Health Board, I would like to acknowledge the 
overwhelming sense of fear and anxiety that the current situation is causing for our staff, 
as both healthcare professionals and as members of our population. 

The Health Board recognises that the main concern highlighted by staff is the availability of 
appropriate PPE, and as a result, we have established a PPE Cell, which is being led by 
our Director of Nursing, Quality and Patient Experience, Mandy Rayani. The purpose of 
the Cell is to ensure that we know exactly what PPE stocks we have across the whole of 
the UHB footprint on a day to day basis, put in place robust ordering and delivery 
arrangements, in addition to tracking and monitoring usage to ensure that kit is being 
utilised appropriately by all staff groups. 

The Cell has been mapping our ongoing requirement for PPE, which is being revised in 
light of most recent guidance issued on the 2 April 2020. Any deficits in PPE identified 
have and will continue to be escalated through the Chief Executive's Office to Welsh 
Government's National procurement lead. 

As a Board, we are working closely with our Infection, Prevention and Control (IPC) 
experts to ensure that the most recent, evidence based guidance is distilled and 
appropriate action is taken to ensure it is implemented without delay. I would also like to 
highlight that we have introduced an arrangement to work with our Local Authority 
colleagues across Health and Social Care, to ensure appropriate distribution across the 
entire footprint of Hywel Dda. 
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I trust this provides you with the assurance you were seeking. Should you have any further 
enquiries please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Yours sincerely 
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